
   

 

President’s Notes 

Next Meeting:  

Mon., June 4 
First Presbyterian Church 

3601 Taft Blvd  

 President’s June Letter 

 Remember Monday, June 4, 2018 we will 
meet at the First Presbyterian Church fellowship 
meeting room. Registration begins at 6:30 and the 
meeting begins at 7:00. 
 What a great meeting we had in May. Lots of 
members present with visitors and new members. It is 
always exciting to see each of you and visit with you.  
I enjoy hearing what you are sewing and quilting.  
Someone always has something new to share.  You are 
what our guild so special.   
 Audrey’s program on 13 ways to use the half 
square triangles and squares was exciting. I wish I had 
a copy of all those ways.  Thanks Audrey for the in-
spiring ideas.   
 Again this month, we were blessed with sever-
al visitors and new members.  I know this is the result 
of each of you sharing what a great time we have at 
our meetings.   
 Remember on June meeting will be our Annual 
Pot Luck dinner and Silent Auction. Bring your items 
in a plastic bag is possible.  Peggy and Annette will be 

setting up on Monday at the church.  They could prob-
ably use some help if you are available. We already 
have a large number of items that you have brought. 
Also don’t forget to bring you check or cash to the 
meeting on Monday night.  This is our large fund rais-
er for the year. 
 Continue to keep our members who are sick in 
your prayers. 
 See you Monday, June 4 with a dish for the 
Pot Luck and money for the silent auction. 
  
Linda Salmon 
President 2017-2018 
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June Silent Auction 

Quilt Show 

Renee Lambert is collecting Fat Quarters and extra 
fabric for the quilt show.   

 

Shirley Holub is collecting items to sell at the Bou-
tique.  Please tag with a   suggested sell price. 

Remember that our Silent Auction will be held at our 
June meeting.  Please bring items that can be sold. 

Tina and Melissa will be talking about 

the volunteer positions for the quilt 

show at the June meeting. 

Membership Information for May 2018 

Total membership    91 

Members in attendance   58 

Visitors     7 

New members     6 

Show & Tell   17 members, 24 
quilts and more 
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Officers and 
Committees 

President: Linda Salmon 

Vice-President: Judy Breyen 

Secretary: Helen Day 

Treasurer: Cindy Cunningham 

Membership:  Yreva Shirey &  

Jeannine Roberts 

Programs: Annette Ellis &  

  Peggy Sralla 

Workshops: Trudy Wallace & 

  Brenda Owens 

Comfort Quilts: Vicki Schreiber &  

  Lucy Bonin 

Hospitality: Terry Peters 

Refreshments: Betty Brown 

Newsletter: Kristin Johnston  

Webmaster: Audrey  Bee 

Directory: Melissa Taylor      

Quilt Show: Audrey Bee 

Programs 
June: no program; pot luck/silent auction 
July: Christmas in July 
Aug: Amanda Gartman; Chenille Quilt Back 
Sept: no program; quilt prep 
Oct: Shepherd’s Wool program 
Nov: no program; quilt of valor (?) 
Dec: no program; Christmas potluck  

Workshops 
June 16th -  Guild Boutique booth sew day—FREE 

July 21st -   Vet Lap Quilts—FREE 

August 18th -  The Texas Quilt; Instructor Dian Hoehne 

Sept. 15th—   TBA 

Oct. 20th -  TBA  

Kristin Johnston  is our new Newsletter  Officer. My email is kristinjo2002@yahoo.com for those of you 
who would like to submit articles for the upcoming newsletter.   

Brenda Owens and Dian Hoehne  took 25 quilts 
to the Westview Boys Home in Hollis, OK on 
April 27th.  The boys and staff prepared lunch for 
us.  We enjoyed visiting with the boys.  They 
asked so many questions.  Each boy drew a num-
ber from a jar to determine when he would 
choose his quilt.  The boys were so excited about 
it.  They were thrilled that they will be able to 
take their single bed sized quilt with them when 
they leave the home.  They were amazed that it 
takes so long to make a quilt and that we just 
gave them the quilt to keep.  Thank you Red Riv-
er Quilters’ Guild for your generosity!!! 

Permission granted to post picture in newsletter and on 

webpage but not on Facebook. 

Check out this completed bag from 
the May workshop!  Nice job! 
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Show Dates September 21
The quilt show is rapidly approaching and things are gearing up.  The various committee chairs are anxious to 
receive items for their area of responsibility.  Please help them by getting items to them as early as you can.  
The committee chairs are: 
 

Boutique — Shirley Holub, Ruth Lavy and Lucy Bonnin 
Mason Jar –- Helen Day and Kirk Rawn 
Fat Quarters – Renee Lambert 
Door Prizes – Peggy Sralla 
Guild Block – Judy Breyen 
Program Ads – Donna Piper or Linda Salmon  
Raffle Quilt Ticket Sales – Melissa Taylor and Tina Nichols 
Silent Auction – Barbara Wesley 
Tee Shirts – Betty Brown 
 

If you plan on donating items and are not yet ready to turn them in, let the committee chair know. It will help 
relieve her stress. 
 
Program Ads are due by July 31, so there is time yet to print the form and share it with potential advertisers.  
Please help with this.  We currently have very few ads and need many more. 
 
At the quilt show, many of us wear our red “Quilting in the Falls” tee shirts.  If you don’t have one, or want 
another one, let Betty Brown know.  The prices are: 

S-XL -- $15  2X -- $20  3X -- $22 
 
Remember, all the forms are on the website.  You can print the Program Ads Form, Rules, Categories and En-
try Form at your convenience.   
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Audrey Bee, Quilt Show Chair  
 

Quilting in the Falls 
September 21-22, 2018 

The Texas Quilt requires many different fabrics to make it look 
good.  Please get in touch with Dian Hoehne as soon as possible to 

find out more details (pdhoehne@yahoo.com).   

Texas Quilt—August Workshop 
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May Minutes 
RED RIVER QUILT GUILD 

May 7, 2018 
Meeting was called to order by President Linda Salmon 
 
COMMITTEE announcements: 
     Workshops include It’s a Bag Thing on May 19 presented by Diane Walker. 
     Comfort quilts by Vicki Schreiber: 23 quilts completed with 5 to Patsy’s House and 5 to the Childrens”   
     Home. 
 
MEMBERSHIP and door prizes: 58 members present, 7 new members and 6 visitors. 
 
PROGRAM: Audrey Bee,” Amazing block play”. She demonstrated ways to make 13 different quilts from               
        2 different blocks utilizing methods of 4 patch and ½ square triangles. She also named each quilt       
        while sharing her techniques.   
 
SHOW AND TELL: 17 quilters shared their spectacular works 
 
BUSINESS MEETING: Minutes as printed in news letter: motion to approve by Brenda Owen, second by  
     Cindy Cunningham, all approved and motion passed.  Treasurer’s report as printed, motion to    
     approve by Jane Benson, second by Ashley Norris and motion passed. 
 
OLD BUSINESS:  raffle quilt tickets available and all encouraged to sell; guild t shirts are available thru 
     Betty Brown; Brenda Owen shared the wonderful reception that she and Dian Hoehne received when  
      delivering quilts to the Hollis Boys Ranch; she also described the need for lap quilts for the DAV  
     hospital in Waco with a workshop on Julyy 2 1; June will feature our silent auction and all  
     encouraged to bring items in a plastic bag.  The quilt show meeting will by May 22 at Jason’s Deli 
     at 6:30p.  A bylaws suggestion was made to describe our organization as a “charitable organization” 
     rather than “non-profit” for legal and financial reasons. 
 
NEW BUSINESS:  A need for a 2019 raffle quilt committee was discussed with a group participation 
     encouraged. 
     A motion was made to keep our Facebook participation by Amanda Gartman , seconded 
     by Judy Breyen and approved by membership, 
 
ADJOURN:  motion by Lucy Bonnin, second by Vicki Schreiber and approved by group present. 
 
Respectfully submitted by secretary, Helen Day. 
    

 

Stella Haas 

Sherri McGee 

Sandra Morris 

Kathy Cone 

Tiffany Masura 

Laurie Cannon 
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Treasurer’s Report 
 



 6 

 

Barbara Komatz, 2nd 

Vickie Schreiber, 7th 

Barbara Wesley, 14th 

Mildred Baggett, 19th 

Martha Woody, 21st 

Amand Gartman, 22nd 

Geraldine Powell, 27th 

Dian Hoehne, 29th 

Donald Brackeen, 30th 

Upcoming Retreats 
September 6/7-9, 2018 - Crazy Bee Retreat 

 POC: Audrey Bee, akbee@sbcglobal.net 

 $50 deposit and registration form will hold your spot. 

October 18/19-21, 2018 

 POC: Pam Schenk, pam@auntpamscloset.net 

February 21/22-24, 2019 - Quiltworx (Judy Niemeyer retreat) but all quilters/projects wel-

come 

 POC: Cindy Simmons, 940-781-0374, cindy@electratel.net 

 $50 deposit will hold your spot. 

March 21/22-24 - Bee Awesome Retreat (only for Red River Quilt Guild members) 

 POC: Audrey Bee, akbee@sbcglobal.net 

 $50 deposit and registration form will hold your spot. 

 This retreat is not sponsored/hosted by the RRQG but it is only open to guild members. 

 

Check out our new Facebook page and follow us to keep up to date on what’s happening 
between newsletters and meetings.  Search Red River Quilters’ Guild. 
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“Bee Awesome” Retreat   --   March (21) 22-24, 2019 
For the Red River Quilters’ Guild members 

Registration Form   

Name___________________________________________________________  

Address _______________________________________________________________  

City _____________________________  State   Zip Code_________________ 

Phone ___________________________________ Email__________________________________________________________     
 

Is email a good way to contact you? Y / N 
 
Emergency contact name  ______________________________________________ Phone number  ( __)
________________________   

Dietary restrictions/special needs _____________________________________________________  
 
Do you require handicap access bathroom: Y / N 
 
Are you attending with a group?   __Yes__  If so please indicate name of Group:     ___ Bee Awesome Retreat____________ 
 
Sunset Retreat and Audrey Bee take your safety and the security of your equipment very seriously, but they will not be liable for any personal 
injury, loss/theft or damage anytime during the retreat. Your attendance constitutes your agreement to indemnify and hold harm-
less Sunset Retreat and Audrey Bee from any damage for injury, loss, or damage for any reason. 

I agree to the policies outlined above:  

__________________________________________________________   Date _____________________________ 

 

Check one:  
___  Friday - Sunday, March ______, 2019:  $185 

___  Thursday - Sunday, March _______, 2019:  $265.00 

Minimum deposit of $50 required with registration.    
Balance due by February 7, 2019 

(It's okay to pay the fee in full at this time.)  
(If you need to make installment payments, that’s okay)    
Make checks payable to Audrey Bee  

 

 
²ƻǳƭŘ ȅƻǳ ƭƛƪŜ ŀ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ŀƴŘ ƛƴǎǘǊǳŎǘƻǊΚ   ψψψψψψψψ 
LŦ ȅŜǎΣ aȅǎǘŜǊȅ vǳƛƭǘ ψψψψψψψψψ  ƻǊ hǘƘŜǊ ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 
¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀƳǇƭŜ ǝƳŜ ǘƻ ǿƻǊƪ ƻƴ ȅƻǳǊ ƻǿƴ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘǎ ōǳǘ ǿŜ ŎƻǳƭŘ ŀŘŘ ŀ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ŀƴŘ ƛƴǎǘǊǳŎǘƻǊ ƛŦ ŜƴƻǳƎƘ 
ǿŀƴǘ ƻƴŜΦ 

Please mail completed form to:    Send with deposit or balancer to:  
 
 

Sunset Retreat     Audrey Bee  
9541 State Highway 101    821 N Saratoga Trail  
Sunset, Tx. 76270     Wichita Falls, TX  76310  

940 -235-5056 (cell)  
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       Quilt Show 
    PROGRAM ADS 

ñQuilting in the Fallsò 
 

The Red River Quilt Guild is expecting over 600 quilting and sewing fanatics from Texas and         
Oklahoma at the 2018 Quilting in the Falls.  If you would like to place an advertisement in the quilt 
show program, please complete and return this form with your ad copy.   
Show dates are September 21-22, 2018. 
 
Prices are as follows: 

Business Card size:  $ 25.00 
½ Page:  (5"x4")     45.00 
Full Page (5òx8ò):         80.00 

 
Please indicate your ad size: 
 
Business Card ______ ½ Page  (5"x4")  ______ Full Page  (5"x8:) _______ 
 
Name of Business:   _________________________________________________________ 
 
Address:  _________________________________________________________________ 
 
     _________________________________________________________________ 
 
Contact Person: ___________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone Number:  ___________________________________________________________ 
 
Email Address: ____________________________________________________________ 
 
         

Amount enclosed:  $ _____________ 
 

Please make check payable to Red River Quilters Guild.   
Send your ad copy and payment by July 31, 2018 to:   
 

Audrey Bee    
821 N Saratoga Trail 
Wichita Falls, TX  76310 
akbee@sbcglobal.net   

Thank you for your support. 
 

 
Audrey Bee, Quilt Show Chair 


